

Hill View Primary School Reach For The Stars

Newsletter No. 39 w/c 15/07/24

Dear Parents/Carers,

What a fantastic year this has been! The children have not only learnt many new things but have also had a whole set of new experiences in their year groups, including the residentials in Year 4 (Hooke Court) and Year 6 (Fort Purbrook), visits to Marwell zoo (Year 2) and Farmer Palmers (Year R), as well as visitors such as artists, musicians and both drama and dance workshops.

In early autumn we will be refreshing each year group's page, so that it becomes a good place to look for the learning the children will be covering, upcoming events and dates as well as the letters that have been sent out. Please look out for links in the school newsletter.

The children as always have worked hard and are a credit to the school. Visitors routinely have commented on their manners and their willingness to share their learning.

I would like to thank you for the support you have given the school and its staff through your attendance of the many events that have taken place and being actively involved in the many PTFA fundraisers. The work the PTFA have done this year has yet again made a huge difference to the children at Hill View - thank you!

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the staff for their continued commitment to ensuring your children make progress across the curriculum academically, socially and emotionally.

For those of you who are saying goodbye to the school as your children move onto secondary education, or move to new primary schools, we wish you and your children happiness and success in the future.

Finally, I would like to thank you in anticipation of your support and look forward to a successful year next year. May I take this opportunity to wish both parents and children a most enjoyable summer; we look forward to working with you all next term.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Victoria Buckland

Headteacher

Coming Up w/c 22nd July

No After School Clubs other than "normal" after school club

Monday 22nd - KS2 Sports Day: Redhill

Common 9:30 - 11:30

Monday 22nd – Year 6 Leavers lunch

Tuesday 23rd - KS2 Hill View's Got Talent

Wednesday 24th - Whole School Last Day of

term. Normal 3:15pm finish

Reminders

Return to school: Wednesday 4th September

Visit the school website for full academic calendar, letters and other helpful information

Hot School Meals (Forerunner)

Hot school meals must be ordered by midnight on Mondays for the following week.

www.hotmealsonwheels.com

Pupil Absence



If your child is going to be absent from school, please contact the school office:

Tel: 01202 514109

E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk

If leaving a message or sending an e-mail, please give the child's name & Class/Year Group. We are required to record the Reason for their Absence. We need specific details rather than just "unwell". Please let us know your child's specific symptoms e.g._temperature, cold/flu symptoms, vomiting etc. Providing these details will prevent us calling you.

Please refer to the NHS website for advice regarding whether to keep your child away from school if they are unwell.

Family Learning in Dorset

Our free Family Learning courses are a great chance to learn something new and support your family. They are designed for parents, carers or grandparents of school age children.



Council

Family Learning supports the wellbeing and development of families and children from Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) right through to Key Stage 4 (ages 0 to 16 yrs). Our courses are designed to support the learning and wellbeing of not just the child, but the whole family. It can give you more information about your family and how you can better support each other to create a happy, healthier home.

Benefits of Family Learning

- Improved family relationships. Taking time out for you and your family can help you better understand each other and lead to more positive communication and interactions.
- Find out about parenting and child development to better support you and your family's needs.
- New knowledge and achievement. Learn how you can support your child in their learning at school and at home, so that they can reach their full potential
- Increased feeling of wellbeing. Learning is a great way to boost you and your family's wellbeing and support good mental health.

Please click here to view the courses available

Did you know about the National Property Register 'Immobilise'?



BCP Community Safety Team are recommending the use of this scheme to reduce, prevent and deter robberies. 'Immobilise' can be used for phones, laptops, or any other precious items (even keys or musical instruments) and can help with lost items also. This scheme is supported by the police. Please follow the link below:

The National Property Register, for Phones, Gadgets, Bicycles & More... (immobilise.com)

Senior Leadership Team from September 2024

Headteacher: Miss Victoria Buckland Deputy Headteacher: Ms Jo Smith Deputy Headteacher: Mr Mike Hall

SENCO: Miss Claire Ellis









TUESDAY & THURSDAY YEAR 1- YEAR 6

3.15PM-4.20PM



Hill Views got Talent

On Wednesday, EYFS and KS1 had their HVGT final, and it was a final to remember!

The children showcased their jaw-dropping talents to all of the EYFS and KS1 children and teachers, and to our three amazing judges, *Amanda Holden* (Miss Goodship), *Alesha Dixon* (Mrs Jenner) and *Simon Cowell* (Mr White).

The judges had a tough decision to make, however, the incredibly talented and worthy winners, claiming first place was Maddox M and Leo MT with their Lion Dance.

Well done boys, and everyone who was in the final, you were OUTSTANDING!



MASTER MATHEMATICIANS







We have achieved our goal!

Year 6 have been challenged to complete a series of additional mathematical tasks. We worked so hard and aspired to use mathematical knowledge accurately in our reasoning and problem solving. We are so proud to receive the Master Mathematician badge. (Written by Mason J & Serah B)

Serah B	Mason J
Emmett B	Oliver K
Victoria C	Star L
Elizabeth C	Percy M
Henry C	Rowan W
Lillie F	Kayden W
Holly F	Eva W
Charlie H	Jackson H
Oliver H	Bertie H



100% Attendance





Congratulations to the following children with 100% Attendance for the WHOLE year!! That's the same as 1, 2671/2 hours at school - well done.

Year R	Year 1
Reef R-E	Arthur C
Sophia S	Senen J
Ella S	
Year 2	
Zara G	
Zara G	
Leo MT	

Year 3	Year 4
Zayden C	Jack A
Mhegan DJ	Jacob S
Isaac F	
Louie W	
Harrison F	
Blake L	
Brooke N	
Toby A	
Olivia R	
Emily RC	

Year 5	Year 6
Roxanne B	Noah H
Henry G	Percy M
Amelia M	Lila-Rose N
Pietro J	Abi P
Anneliese L	Charlie H
Ethan M	Eva W
Aadi PA	Lola H
Oliver S	Ethan R

The World Record of "100 PERCENT SCHOOL ATTENDANCE IN 12 YEARS" is achieved by SRIRAM A on 16th November 2020 from Pudukkottai (Tamil Nadu) India. He achieved 100 percent attendance in his school from Grade 1 to Grade 12 and has set a new world record for International Book of Records!

Your Child's Phone

Please can we politely remind parents to continue to monitor their child's phone regularly. We have had further reports of children using foul, abusive language and being very unkind to each other, both via text and through other messaging apps. Please remember that you can block specific people, and that apps such as WhatsApp, Messenger, Instagram and Snapchat all have minimum age agreements attached to them.

As part of the school's computing & PSHE curriculum and in assemblies, children regularly receive teaching and information about the safe use of the internet to support them in the wider world.

Thank you.

Forerunner (Hot school lunches)

As you will be aware our Hot School Meal provider is Forerunner. Please <u>click here for their website</u>. If you have not yet registered with them, please do by <u>clicking here</u>. If you do not register, you will not be able to order meals for your child/children.

There is a choice of meals every day. Please <u>click here to view the Autumn Term Menu</u> for our return in September.

From September 2024, the cost of a Hot School Meal will be £2.65 each day. If your child is in Year R, Year 1 and Year 2 they are eligible for a Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM). Some families with children in years 3 to 6 are eligible for Free School Meals (FSM). If you are unsure if you're eligible and/or you would like to apply, please complete the form found here.

If you would like your child to have a hot school meal, you must order them online via the above link. The deadline for ordering meals is always midnight on Mondays for the following week. E.g. for meals $w/c\ 1^{st}$ September, the deadline will be midnight on Monday 26^{th} August. If no selection is made, then you will need to provide your child with a packed lunch from home. We do not have spare lunches delivered into school to cover anyone that has forgotten.

Please remember we are a nut free school (this includes most chocolate spreads), and we promote healthy eating.

The deadline for ordering meals for our first week back in September will be midnight on Monday 26th August.

Thank you.

School Office Hours

Please note that the school has a new telephone system. The office open hours remain 8:30am – 4:00pm. If you call outside of our open hours, please press "0" when prompted, to leave a voice message. Alternatively, you can send us an e-mail at

office@hillview.Bournemouth.sch.uk

Parentkind.org







ParentLine 5-19

Confidential text messaging advice service for parents and carers of children aged 5-19.

Message us for confidential advice on

07312 263131
to chat with a member of the School Nursing team



PTFA Update

Krispy Kreme Donut Sale

Thank you to those that have pre-ordered Donuts.

This event is for **PRE ORDER ONLY** – you will **NOT** be able to purchase them on the day.



Collection day: **Monday 22nd July at afternoon pick up** – please ensure you can pick them up on this day. Deliveries will be made to children attending after school club.

New Uniform sales during the summer holidays

This Summer we will be selling new school uniform on set dates rather than deal with ad hoc requests. Please see the Uniform price list on this page, or <u>click here</u>.

Sale dates are confirmed as follows:

Thursday 1st August - 6pm to 8pm Sunday 18th August - 2pm to 4pm Saturday 24th August - 2pm to 4pm Monday 2nd September - 9am to 11am

We will be situated by the side entrance gates that lead to the year 3/4 classrooms (opposite the shops). This will be weather permitting. Cash and card accepted.

Please keep an eye out on Classlist and our <u>Facebook page</u> for future updates.

All profits made from Uniform sales help our school.

Thank you for your support.

Rachel, Sam, Alistair, Michelle, Lorraine, Jen, Jo & Nickie PTFA Committee Members

How to reach us:

Email: Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk

Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/</u> Classlist: <u>https://classlist.page.link/6d9FBeD11FcyAUrC7</u>







Uniform Preloved & NEW!

new Uniform to purchase from us. Please see our updated price list below or by clicking here to view on the school website. Any orders for new uniform must be requested before the end of the academic year to allow us time to get the stock for you before school finishes for the summer.

We have a wide range of stock available of



We continue to have stock in the main office for pre-loved items. An honesty box is at the reception desk. We only accept cash for preloved.



If you have any clean, good quality items for donating, please leave in a bag under the existing clothes rail. All donations are greatly received.

Thank you.

PTFA Team Vacancy

Do you think you can join our team of fun and friendly volunteers? Our annual AGM will take place on Tuesday 24 September whereby we will be looking for new members. As our children grow and in-turn leave Hill View, sadly so do our P.T.F.A. therefore we really need new faces to continue the good work for our school and children. If you'd like an informal chat, please don't hesitate to pull one of us aside or drop us a message via Facebook, or email

Year 6 Update

This term, Year 6 enjoyed a visit to the Royal Signals Museum in Blandford. The children took part in a range of WW2-themed activities such as code breaking, Morse code radio communication, and exploring the museum. This helped them build upon their learning within their "We'll Meet Again" project in which they have explored the origins of WW2 and how it has impacted the lives of British people. During the residential trip to Fort Purbrook, the children enjoyed a range of activities: watersports, laser tag, bushcraft and rifle shooting.







It was lovely to see the children trying new activities and supporting and encouraging their peers. The children at school enjoyed a range of activities: designing and making their own pitta bread pizzas, orienteering and creating their own self-portraits.

We would also like to take this opportunity to say how much we have loved working with the children this year and are very proud of their hard work. We know that they will have a successful transition to secondary school and that their new schools will be very impressed with their work ethic and enthusiasm for learning.

Miss G Roots, Mr J Curry & Miss P Sharp

Year 6 Teachers

Recommended Read Book of the week (Y6)

The Dream Snatcher – Abi Elphinstone

Twelve-year-old **Moll Pecksniff** wakes one night in the middle of the forest, lured there by a recurring nightmare - the one with the drums and the rattles and the masks. **The Dreamsnatcher** is waiting. He has already taken her dreams and now he wants her life. Because Moll is more important than she knows... The Oracle Bones foretold that she and **Gryff**, a wildcat that has always been by her side, are the only ones who can fight back against the Dreamsnatcher's dark magic. Suddenly everything is at stake, and Moll is drawn into a world full of secrets, magic and adventure.





This week's WIZARDS



YR – Donaldson Class

YR - Carle Class

YR – Rosen Class

Y1 – Nova M

Y1 – Myah S

Y1 - Maddox G

Y1 – Theo R

Y2 – Barnardo Class

Y2 – Reggie S

Y2 – Nightingale Class

Y2 - Evelina S

Y3 -

Y3 -

Y3 -

Y5 – Armatrading Class

Y5 – Cassidy Class

Y5 – Lloyd Webber

Y6 – Lila-Rose N

Y6 – Joey H Y6 – Scarlett S





Kindness Cup Awards



Reception: Rosen Class Year 1: Monet Class Year 2: Nightingale Class

Year 3: Hamilton Class Year 4: Johnson Class

Year 5: Armatrading Class

Year 6: Pankhurst



